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Patchwork Post 

A BIG “Thank You” goes out to Mary Casner.  I appreciate the many times she has stepped in for me and ran the guild 

meetings.   

I also want to thank my board for doing a great job and making everything run so smoothly even with a few hiccups along the 

way.  You have been very supportive. 

This past month I was cruisin’ through the Panama Canal along with stops in Bahamas, Columbia, Costa Rica, Nicaragua, 

Guatemala and Mexico.  I went horseback riding on the beach and into the ocean (fabulous fun!)  Ate handmade Mexican 

Chocolate, sipped Nicaragua rum, and bought coffee from all the countries.. Swam in the Atlantic Ocean on a private island in 

the Bahamas, then swam in the Pacific Ocean at Cabo San Lucas, Mexico.  We made several new friends from around the 

world, enjoyed good food and great music.  All in all we had a wonderful trip! 

Now onto more important stuff----Please welcome Suzy Weinbach as our new President.  We are all in for a special treat.  I 

have been her roommate on retreats, attended several quilt shows with her, worked on 4th of July Show and UFO challenge.  

She is lots of fun, has great ideas, is very talented and creative.  I know we are in good hands. 

A great year is planned so make sure you renew your memberships and sign up for the workshops.  They are already very 

popular. 

JUNE meeting is our annual end of the year pot-luck so I want to encourage you to come out and share a favorite dish and 

participate in our first ever BAKE SALE.  We will have our Opportunity Quilt drawing, so get your last minute tickets early.  

Bring those finished quilts and share your hard work as the UFO Challenge comes to an end with a raffle drawing for those 

that participated. 

So come & enjoy old and new friends, a great meal, homemade goodies and your quilts as we wrap up another year. 

Have fun and keep quilting! 

Your out-going President,  

Becky Moore  

Potluck Board Meeting   

Monday, June 2nd, 6:00pm 

at Shelly Gragg’s home.   

Everyone is WELCOME!   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM, 

Garden Road Elementary 

School 

Meetings 

It’s time for our last meeting before our summer break, and what better way to celebrate 

than with our Annual June Potluck!  We’ll be trying something *NEW* this time… a 

BAKE SALE!  Please bring your favorite baked goods: cakes, cookies, pies, brownies, 

candies, etc.  Package them whole, by the slice, or pieces for individual sale.  We’ll do the 

pricing for you and set them out for your buying pleasure.  Enjoy them with your dinner as 

your dessert, or take them home to share.  We’re hoping this will be a success to raise funds 

for our guild, and possibly something to do again.  Feel free to share with any board member 

your positive thoughts.  Be sure to remember to place your item on a dish that you will not 

expect to be returned to you, such as a heavy duty paper plate, disposable plastic plate, etc.  

Feel free to bring a placemat, tablecloth, settings, or whatever you'd like to make your space 

more special. 

Here is the list of suggested items to bring to the potluck: 

If you're at a loss, follow this guide.  If your last name begins with -  

A-F Appetizers -/ Beverages   

G-P Main Course  

June Potluck 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
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It is all over for another year!  The Library will be back in Sept. 

We are required to conduct an inventory during the summer - so it is 

very important that ALL library books be returned at the June 

meeting.  Yvonne and Holly will be sitting right by the entrance to 

collect books from you.   

Many of you already have overdue books that were checked out 

before our May meeting.  I will send you an e-mail reminder letting 

you know if you are in possession of an overdue book.  Please feel 

free to call Holly if you have any questions. 

We are hoping that some of you will find books to donate to the 

library so we can start up our "Shop In The Dark" book sales in 

September.   If you find that you have some book donations this 

summer, just call Yvonne or Holly; we will be happy to pick them 

up.  

For our new members: The guild library primarily depends on book 

donations to keep our library current and growing.  If you donate a 

book to us we will add it to the library unless it is already in our 

collection.  In that case, we will sell the book and use the proceeds to 

buy brand new books.  You can see all 747 of our books if you go to 

Friendship Quilters website and click on the tab Library.  Then click 

on  the words Friendship's Bookshelf and you will be taken into a 

complete listing of our books.  You can search for books by typing in 

title, author, partial titles, topic or genre........you will get a list of 

specific books.    Any questions???  Call us!   

Have a wonderful summer!! 

Yvonne Gagne and Holly Torrez 

Library News 2014/2015 Board 

Membership 

Memberships have expired so it’s time to renew.  Please come 
to the sign-in table with your $35 check or cash to renew (exact 
cash is appreciated).  A membership application is needed on-
ly if you have changed your info (address, phone, or email). 

Living Treasures (75 yrs young and a member for at least one 
year) may renew at any time with a membership application.  
Dues are waived, but donations are always welcomed. 

If you can’t make it to the meeting, please send your $35 check 
and a membership application to:   

 Friendship Quilters – Membership 

 P O Box 1174 

 Poway, CA 92074-1174 

I will be turning over Membership to Michele and Grace in 
June.  This has been a great board position and it was nice to 
get to know so many of you.  Look forward to seeing you at the 
meetings.  Remember to wear your name tag. 

 

Outgoing:  Susan Axelrod and Ellie Cormier, Membership 
Chairs 

President  Suzy Weinbach  

Secretary  Ruth O’Neil  

Treasurer  Cheryl Wilson  

Programs 2014/15 Elaine Swatniki & Marcia 

   McNelley 

Programs 2015/16 Mary Porath  

Membership  Michele Cassidy & Grace  

   Steinway  

Philanthropy                    Charleen Renne & Ruth  

   O’Neil  

Newsletter  Gloria Mauno  

Website   Shelly Gragg  

Mailing   Amy Wazny  

Media/PR/Advertising Roberta Russell   

Library   Holly Torrez & Yvonne  

   Gagne 

Retreat   Lou Pennock  

Refreshment  Bonnie Dresser & Cheryl  

   Cooper  

  Assistant Kathy Brubaker   

Phone Tree   Margaret Byrne   

Block of Month         Kay Lettington & Sandra 

   McCullough  

Banner Master  Marien Granor  

UFO’s   Emily Gail Wyett 

Opportunity of the Month   Ed and Leah Estrin 

Sharing/Picture taking Clara Silvey  

Mini Groups  Karen McCarty  

New Member Hostess Nicole Clear  

Loot Locker  Nicole Clear 

Door Prizes  Mary Olson and Karen Dean 
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Programs - Up Next   2014/2015 
Not many quilters can enjoy the luxury or expense of a week with a nationally known speaker –so, Friendship Quilter’s 
Guild decided to bring Asilomar “Empty Spools” quality teachers to you at a fraction of the cost! 
 
September  -Helene Knott - http://heleneknott.com/ 
 
October  -Bonnie Hunter  http://quiltville.com/ 
 
November -Julia Zgliniec  http://quilthistory.com/teachers/zgliniec.htm 
 
January  -Patricia Pepe  http://xblocks.com/ 
 
February -Jan Krentz  http://xblocks.com/ 
 
March  -Sally Collins  http://sallycollins.org/ 
 
May  - Lenore Crawford http://lenorecrawford.com/ 
 

Approved Budget 

http://friendshipquilterssd.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/Helene_Knott_examples.jpg
http://friendshipquilterssd.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/BonnieHunterLoveShack.jpg
http://friendshipquilterssd.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/JuliaZgliniecEncoreQuilt.jpg
http://friendshipquilterssd.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/PatriciaPepeVenetianTiles.jpg
http://friendshipquilterssd.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/JanKrentzHuntersStar.jpg
http://friendshipquilterssd.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/SallyCollinsCircleOfStarsBig.jpg
http://friendshipquilterssd.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/LenoreCrawfordSample.jpg
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Budget Balance Sheet a/o March 31, 2014 Philanthropy 

Membership Application Form 

Philanthropy has had a very good year.  We have shared quilts 

and placemats with several groups and with many people.  Our 

Meals-on-Wheels received around 300 placemats and 14 quilts.  

We made 28 quilts for Project Linus.  Thanks to all who have 

contributed time, fabric, batting, and your sewing skills.  It 

makes a difference. 

With summer approaching,  we would like to invite you to take a 

quilt kit for the summer and baste the quilt and even quilt it.  

You can either machine quilt it or tie it.  Project Linus will take 

their quilts either way.  Even if you would only want to baste the 

top, back and batting and give it back that way,  it would be a 

help.  You can add binding if you wish or give it back unbound 

and we will take care of doing that.  We will have the quilt kits at 

the June meeting for you to sign out.   

We are planning a great year starting in September with lots of 

activities and opportunities to sew! 

Charleen and Ruth 
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April Door Prize Winners 

1. Passion Pattern by Cathy Van Bruggen - Janel Haas 
2. Medley Pattern by Cathy Van Bruggen - Bev Reuther 
3. Hummingbird Delight Pattern by Cathy Van Bruggen - 

Reggie Gross 
4. Fat Quarter Pack from Cathy Van Gruggen Designs - 

Cathy Recinos 
5. Embroidery Floss Pack and Pattern - Cheryl Cooper 
6. Fat Quarter Fabric Bundle - Suzy Weinbach 
7. Purple Fabric Bundle - Linda Warren 
8. 3 Patterns - Brenda Colia 
9. Perfect Patchwork Templates and Fabric - Kay Lettington 
10. Pink Fabric Bundle and Pattern - Shelly Gragg 
11. Fons and Porter Quilting Tips DVD and Fabric - Adrianne 

Flaherty 
12. Three Thimbleberries Patterns - Sue Klinker 
13. Little French Hen Book - Carol Kaplan 
14. The Easy Art of Applique Book - Bobbie C. 
15. Dresden Wall Hanging Pattern by Anelie Belden - Leah 

Estrin 

BIRTHDAY FIRST NAME LAST NAME 

Jun 01 JEANICK TIPPO 

Jun 01 BRENDA CASTER 

Jun 03 BEVERLY REUTHER 

Jun 04 CHERYL COOPER 

Jun 05 FRANCINE NADEY 

Jun 06 LEE MOSTELLER 

Jun 06 DAWNELL MUECKE 

Jun 07 MICHELE CASSIDY 

Jun 08 JOAN WARCZAKOWSKI 

Jun 09 LIZ SCHMIDT 

Jun 09 CANDICE DALTON 

Jun 10 JACKIE KOENIG 

Jun 11 COLLETTE MC MANUS 

Jun 11 MARY OLSON 

Jun 14 KAREN MC CARTY 

Jun 15 CANDY MITTAG 

Jun 15 SUZY WEINBACH 

Jun 15 PEGGY QUISENG 

Jun 18 MARILYN KIRSCHEN 

Jun 19 MICHELE JACKSON 

Jun 21 MARTHA BERNTSEN 

Jun 21 REGGIE GROSS 

Jun 23 KATHY MANUEL 

Jun 24 ELAINE EDWARDS 

Jun 25 JANE JENSEN 

Jun 26 LINDA BROWN 

Jun 30 CHERI SCHENCK 

Ju
ne

 B
ir

th
d

a
y
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UFO Quilt Challenge 

Thanks to all 67 participants in this years UFO Challenge.  In the past 

nine months these quilters have really done some great work turning 

unfinished projects into beautiful finished quilts!  As of the May 

meeting we have completed 136 UFO's!!!  This is amazing... and we are 

not finished yet. 

The June meeting and Potluck is the last opportunity to turn in your 

finished UFO, earn a button and ticket to win one of over 30 prizes.   

This Challenge will repeat next year, so please save your ribbons and 

continue to add new buttons. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone there. 

Suzy Weinbach 

Upcoming Events 
Quilt Daze X—Quilt Show 

Honoring Southern California Quilt Guilds  

“Generations of Quilts”  

August 16& 17, 2014—10:00am—4:00pm 

Yorba Linda Community Center, Yorba Linda 

Contact Lynne 714 970-7127 / Jo Ann 714 528-6093 

QUILT RETREAT 
The next guild retreat will be Oct. 31- Nov. 2, 2014 at 

Vina de Lestonnac retreat center in Temecula.  The cost 

will be $245.00 for a double room, $345.00 for a private 

room and $215.00 for a triple room.   I am unable to be at 

the June guild meeting so I will start taking sign-ups and 

deposits at the September meeting with the balance due at 

the October meeting.  Have a great summer and I hope to 

see you at the retreat.   Lou Pennock 



 

 

Page 6 Patchwork Post  

Liberty Quilting 

Barbara Dacy 
Longarm Machine Quilting 
and other related services 

Ramona, California 
Phone: 760-525-1661 

LibertyQ4U@gmail.com 
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Next General Meeting  

June 9, 2014 
 Name Tag 

 Your Mug 

 Pot Luck Dish 

 Library Books 

 Bake Sale Item 

 Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


